DRAFT

PTO Minutes from:

11/2/2016



In Attendance:

Jane Harland - President, Regina Sbarbaro - VP, Laura Thomas - Treasurer, Jenny Montgomery - Co-Secty, Susan Kloberdanz Co-Secty, Audra Christenson - Principal, Tom Mullally - Sports Boosters, Kim Klebe Parent, Hannah Smiley - Student Rep

Meeting commenced by President at 6:00 p.m.

President's Report

Bibs will be gifted by the PTO to the two new babies of staff members.

The PTO Exec Board will hold a special meeting focusing on the By Laws.

The PTO distributed Halloween candy to staff members. The PTO Survey was sent out; results are not complete as of yet.

October meeting minutes approved.

PTO Grants Results:

Three grant requests were awarded.

- 1. Lindsay Boynton Social Studies. \$300 for three Breakaway Boxes which create learning games and team building.
- 2. Robin Roberts Mock Trial. \$150 to assist students going to a competition in New York with travel and registration costs.
- 3. Amy Boynton School Nurse. \$50 CD players. Two meditation tapes donated by Laura and Regina to help ill students relax and destress.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u>

PTO collected an additional \$30 in dues and .79 in interest. More activity to be recorded next month.

Principal's Report

Thank you to PTO for the Halloween treats for the staff. Online conference sign up is now open. Tina Zucker in the main office would be happy to help anyone needing assistance.

New Business

Coffee fundraiser chaired by Stephanie Porteous will be Nov. 14-30. It will consist of Papa Nicholas coffee, tea and cocoa, including single serve cups. Sellers may designate their profits to go to the following: a specific club, the Athletics Department or the Music Department. Order forms are available in hard copy format or online on the PTO website. Delivery date will be Dec. 14th in time for the holidays. Last year's highest selling club

earned \$500! Stephanie will make a presentation at the Galaxy Club.

Committee Chair Reports

Jenny Montgomery - DPTO

Ten out of 17 schools have committed to participate in the St. Baldrick's Foundation fundraiser.

The middle school options conversation continued.

Hannah Smiley - Student Council

Hannah reported the volunteer spots for the Feed My Starving Children event have all been filled. Hannah has attended a conference with other student councils. She found the exchange of ideas very interesting. The turkey drive is coming up and they are working with the Galaxy Club to coordinate. Student council has approved some monies to help fund a student's trip to Germany.

| J | the food for Parent Teacher | |
|---------------------------|-----------------------------|--|
| Conferences. | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| Meeting adjourned at 6:55 | 5 p.m. | |

Next PTO meeting is January 4th at 6:30 p.m. in the LRC. Please join us!!

The Executive Board reviewed this month's financial statements and approved.